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M A R C H  

TUES 27 MAR—  Interschool Sports 7-8. 

 “ -   Parent Teacher Interviews        

               Secondary 1.00-8.00pm. 

THURS 29 MAR-LAST DAY OF TERM—2.30PM FINISH. 

A P R I L  

MON 16 APR - TERM 2 BEGINS 

 “ -  FRI 20 APR— Year 9 Apollo Bay Camp. 

 “ - FRI 20 APR—Yr 10 Work Experience.  

WED 18 APR—    TOP ARTS Melbourne. 

 “ -  Yr 7 Immunisations.  

TUES 24 APR -  Yr 10 Immunisations.    

COLLEGE CALENDAR 

T E D DY  B E A R  P I C N I C  D AY  F O R  P R E P S  

 

Rahn ’s  heading to  London  

Rahn Stavar, a Year 12 Chemistry student, recently was selected to be 

included in The London International Youth Science Forum for two weeks 

in July/August. This is certainly an amazing opportunity for one of out 

students to a part of.  (Turn to page 6 for the full story). 

Last Wednesday the Preps had a Teddy Bear’s Picnic. 
They enjoyed taking their teddies to the stadium for a 
Teddy Athletics Carnival, followed by a picnic lunch at a 
secret destination! 

(Photos of Teddy Bear “Athletics” can be found on page 8). 
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Bad Aibling Visit 

Over the last couple of weeks, we have 
had a group of 14 students and 2     
teachers visiting from Bad Aibling.  
Teacher Martin Lehrer has visited our 
school a number of times before and 
Renate Zender is visiting for the first 
time. The students and teachers have 
been involved in a number of excursions 
exploring the local area, including a visit 
to the Shire Offices on Monday of this 
week.  

Mayor Ron Janas welcomed the visitors 
to the Bright Council Chambers, sharing 
an overview of the Alpine Shire. 

“It’s fantastic to be able to share what 
makes our Shire special, and particularly 
great to see young people involved in 
programs like this,” he said. 

“It’s a wonderful experience not only for 
the visitors but for the whole school 
community, and a credit to those who 
work hard to organise it each year.”  

 

 

(Photo: Martin, Renate, Ron & Lena 
(long term exchange student). 

The reciprocal arrangement we have 
with our Sister School in Bad Aibling is 
extremely important to our College. The 
connections between the students are in 
many cases deep and long held. The 
friendships have blossomed and          
developed well beyond school ages, with 

some families now reciprocating visits 
for Christmas and other times of the 
year. Bright P-12 College offers sincere 
thanks to the wider community of Bright 
for their support of the program.   

A huge thank you to Katrina Ciolli and 
Frank Kusch for their continued efforts, 
their organisation of the visit and the 
program, and to the families of Bright      
P-12 College who are supporting the 
program. 

Science Stars 

I am very proud of all the students at 
Bright P-12 College and it gives me great 
joy when I can highlight their success to 
the community.  

Over Christmas two of our students 
Rahn Stavar and Lily-Rose Burgess 
attended the National Youth Science 
Forum, a 12 day on-campus experience 
for Year 12 students passionate about 
science, maths, engineering and         
technology (STEM).  It is a prestigious 
and challenging Rotary youth program, 
promoting the importance of science in 
everyday life. Both students received    
full scholarships from Bright Rotary to      
support their attendance at the           
program.  

The NYSF empowers tomorrow's science 
leaders. Students learn more about their 
study and career options. They begin to 
build important professional networks in 
the STEM area. 

While at the NYSF Rahn applied for a 
position at the London International 
Youth Science Forum held in July to 
August of this year. Rahn's achieve-
ments and passion were noticed at ANU 
and he was selected as one 25 out of the 
600 to attend the London International 
Youth Science Forum, held in July to    
August this year. This is a significant 
achievement for Rahn and I congratulate 
him on attaining a position on the team. 
I am confident this will be an experience 
that allows him to confirm his direction 

in life and an       opportunity to 
explore science concepts with 
the best minds in the area. 

Applications for Year 11 students 
in the 2019 NYSF pro-
gram are NOW OPEN. 

Contact your local Rotary Club! 
Talk with your School Science 
Department! 

 

Year 7 Camp 

Last week I attended the Year 7 Camp at 
Camp Coolamatong. It was a great       
experience and one I truly enjoyed, so 
much so I went and bought a canoe on 
the weekend.  

The Year 7 students were divided for the 
first two days into 3 teams and were 
given three different experiences and       
challenges: canoeing, stand up paddle 
boarding and bush survival skills. These 
three experiences and sessions at the 
camp and on the day trip to Raymond 
Island to see koalas developed and      
advanced the learning theme of the 
camp – Respect and Cooperation.  

The Bright P-12 College staff attending 
the camp and the staff at Camp     
Coolamatong certainly observed the 
growth and development in confidence 
of all students over the four days. Many 
thanks to Jenny Young for organising the 
camp, to Jason Campbell, Anthony 
Brewergray and Anne Zander who also 
attended. 

 

 

 

 Principal’s 

Report 
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Uniform 

We have not yet begun the transition period 
for term 1. This will commence in the last 2 
weeks of term; this will enable students to 
transition into winter uniform as the        
temperature starts to cool down. Winter 
uniform cannot be worn until this transition 
phase commences.  

Bus Travel 

If students are required to travel on a bus 
they do not normally travel on, they will 
need a note from a parent stating          
destination and date. Students then need to 
bring this note to the office to be signed by 
me. Students who are not normally bus 
travellers are not permitted to travel on a 
bus without this signed note.  

Students are reminded that they need to 
wait patiently for their bus departure near 
the bus shelter. It is crucial that students 
make their way quickly to the bus departure 
area. 

 

Volunteer Program 

Last week I commenced the Volunteer    
Briefing Sessions. It was great to see so 
many parents and a grandparent wanting to      
volunteer. The value volunteers can add to 
the school community is immeasurable. 
From setting a great example for your own       
children on the importance of education to 
assisting others with learning are great 
‘value adds’ for our school community. If 
you missed Friday’s briefing sessions, I am 
still running them this week, Tuesday and 
Wednesday morning. They only take 10 to 
20mins, depending on question time, and 
go over the importance and expectations 
around volunteering at Bright P12 College. 

If you missed the changes in processes all 
Volunteers must now hold a current WWCC, 
and complete the online form listed on our 
w e b s i t e .  L i n k  i s  h t t p : / /
www.brightp12.vic.edu.au/index.php/school
-services/working-with-chidren-check-
submission 

Our Volunteers must sign in at the Front 
Office and wear a Volunteer Badge.  

We are very keen to commence our Reading 
Program in the Primary again and Sue    
Kovacs is looking for volunteers in the Art 
Room.  

 

Resilience Project Parent Session 

A reminder that the Resilience Project is 
hosting a Parent Session on Monday the 16th 
of April. There are flyers up around the  
Primary area. You can contact me directly if 
you are interested.  

Music Class 

My musical talents were tested last week as 
I covered for Mr. Campbell whilst he      
attended camp. I thoroughly enjoyed    
working with a variety of classes across the 
Primary. I especially loved the dancing class 
with the 5/6s which a Senior Class also 
joined earlier in the week. To see our 5/6 
students leading the Senior Psychology class 
in the Nut Bush and Macarana was very 
enjoyable.  

Primary Playground 

We continue to work towards replacement 
of the Upper Primary Playground          
Equipment. Currently the play equipment is 
out of use as we are awaiting an inspection. 
If you have any questions or concerns 
please contact me directly. 

 

Kelli Jacobsen—Assistant Principal P-6. 

   Assistant  

Principal’s 

P-6 Report 
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Tuesday 20th March 
saw 17 secondary      
students depart Bright 
for Wodonga Waves 
to attend the Hume        
regional finals for     
swimming.  The 
weather this year was 
picture perfect and all 
students competed 
against some fairly 
tough competition 
from some very large 
schools within the      
region.  Despite 
this our school team 
finish a respectable 
13th thanks to the 
terrific effort        of all 
students who attend-
ed. 

A big congratulations 
goes to the following 
for their standout   
results; 

 

  3rd Owen Pywell 
100m open 
butterfly 

  3rd Lara Lock 
50m butterfly 

  2nd for Jack 
Main, Harry 
Hewitt, Owen 
Pywell and 
Callum Smith 
4x50m free-
style relay 

Well done to every-
one involved and    
special thanks to        
all the students and 
Andrea McCormack 
for assisting with the 
timing.   

   

Hume Swimming Finals 2018 YEAR 6 CLASS SHIRTS ARRIVE 

Breakfast Club—Thursdays 8.-15-8.45am 

http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au/index.php/school-services/working-with-chidren-check-submission
http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au/index.php/school-services/working-with-chidren-check-submission
http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au/index.php/school-services/working-with-chidren-check-submission
http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au/index.php/school-services/working-with-chidren-check-submission
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IMPRESSIONS  

My best thing was rock climbing and it was 

fun, but my first time I was scared. But the 

last time I enjoyed it. I went four times. JJ L. 

Bogong Outdoor School was the sixth 

school camp I’ve been on. The highlights for 

me were holding the animals, playing 

games, spending time with old friends and 

meeting new friends. And doing the high 

ropes! Sam M. 

 

On Tuesday the 13th of March, most of the 

Year 8 students left Bright P-12 College on 

a four day camp to Bogong Outdoor School. 

My personal “lowlight” of the camp was the 

disorganization at dinner and the other 

meals. We had to wait around for each 

meal, then wait forever to get served!      

Will R. 

In the second week of March, most of the 

Year 8s and the German exchange students 

went to Bogong Village for the Bogong Out-

door Education School Camp. The camp 

was awesome and I highly recommend it to 

next year’s Year 8s. My least favourite part 

of the camp was wearing the harnesses for 

the high ropes course and the rock climbing. 

You get the biggest wedgie you could     

imagine when you’re being let down from 

the courses. Other than that, the camp is 

awesome! Joe G. 

I used to be scared of heights, but when I 

was at Bogong the high ropes course was 

my favourite thing, and the best thing on the 

high ropes was the Leap of Faith! Standing 

up there and looking at the ground, then, 

when you jump, grabbing on to the bar and 

slipping off and hanging above the ground. 

On my second go, I jumped, grabbed the 

bar, hung there then dropped to the ground. 

Austen H. 

We stayed at the Bogong Outdoor School 

for four days and did a range of activities, 

from bushwalking to the high ropes course. 

Overall, it was fun and I would go back! I 

would recommend that everyone go to this 

camp and try to do as many activities as 

you can; try your hardest and give every-

thing a go! I really enjoyed it and tried to do 

everything. I really liked walking in the area 

around the camp, and doing the high ropes 

course. The staff are amazing and the food 

is SO good! Mia L. 

 

 

 

The “lowlight” of my camping experience 

was getting lost…I mean, “geographically 

challenged”, as our teacher called it. After 

breakfast, we walked for 30 minutes to the 

high ropes course, and after we had fin-

ished climbing and having fun, our teacher 

decided to take “the faster way.” Around 45 

minutes later, we realized it wasn’t. In the 

end, we took the path over the hill, which 

took around one and a half hours. Moral of 

the story: don’t trust your teacher’s sense of 

direction! Aaron S. 

Last week, most of the Year 8s went to   

Bogong Outdoor Camp to challenge       

ourselves and to realize the importance of 

teamwork and confidence. I would          

encourage anyone going to the camp to try 

everything there, because if you don’t, you’ll 

regret it and wish you had. Try everything, 

even if you’re scared, because you will feel 

so good about yourself afterwards. Ebony F. 

We went to Bogong with the German      

exchange students, which was, I think, a 

greatr idea, and a great way to get to know 

all of them. We had heaps of fun and learnt 

so much. At Bogong, they were all about 

pushing yourself and stepping out of your 

comfort zone. I learnt lots about saving   

energy and solar power. Each night we had 

a theme for dinner; one night was a        

vegetarian night, with no meat, and it was 

great! The staff were also great! Maisie F. 

At camp, we learnt different skills and did 

different activities. Everybody enjoyed the 

camp and I am sure some of us would love 

to go back. One recommendation for the 

Year 8s next year is to try the Leap of Faith. 

You can’t leave without doing that. The 

Leap of Faith is a 10 metre high pole and 

you climb to the top. When you get there, 

you have to jump and try to grab hold of a 

trapeze. Bogong was a really good camp. I 

would like to go back. Rose B. 

Bogong was a great camp that really gave 

us a reality check about waste and other 

environmental issues. It wasn’t a very long 

bus ride to get there, only about an hour 

and a half. The food was fantastic and all of 

the staff were friendly and organized, so 

that we could get straight into our activities. 

My personal highlight was doing the Leap of 

Faith. It sounds dramatic and it really is! In a 

nutshell, you jump off a 10 metre high pole 

and try to grab a trapeze. Just to clarify: you 

are attached to a rope (thankfully.) I was the 

first girl to do it and I made it first go! It was 

so much fun and so scary, and I would   

definitely regret not having done it. Indiah F. 

During the Bogong camp, I learned how to 

do the figure eight know to make sure I was 

safe to climb. I also learned to belay when 

someone is climbing the rocks. Tyler B. 

The 2018 Year 8 Bogong school trip, in my 

opinion, was really, really good. In total, 

there were only about five people who didn’t 

go. One recommendation for next year’s 

Year 8s is to definitely do the Leap of 

Faith…and try the delicious food! 

Jake H. 
 

On the Bogong camp we did lots of fun out-

door activities. One recommendation is to 

not miss the abseiling, the orienteering or 

the lamb tortilla!    Thomas S. 

Bogong was a great camp! The little village 

on the side of Falls Creek had amazing 

views of Lake Guy. The best thing was the 

bridge building. We learnt a few different 

knots then off we went to build a bridge over 

the freezing Kiewa River.  Kai S. 

Bogong Camp had many enjoyable        

activities. My personal highlight was the 

ropes course. One of the main features of 

the course was the Leap of Faith, an activity 

where you climbed to the top of a high pole 

and jumped off to try to grab a trapeze and 

hold on! If you didn’t make it, it didn’t matter 

because you had on a harness that was 

attached to a rope, which your group leader 

would help belay you down with.            

Charlotte C. 

My personal “lowlight” of the Bogong camp 

was maybe the high ropes course. It’s really 

small compared to some other camps. Also, 

be prepared to walk a LONG way!      

Johanna B. 

My personal “lowlight” was the harnesses 

we had to wear whilst climbing. They were 

really uncomfortable and made it hard to 

breathe. If you fell off the high ropes or the 

rock climbing walls, the harnesses would 

dig in and hurt.      Joe C. 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 8 MT. BOGONG SCHOOL CAMP  
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March 17th marked the start of 

Cultural Diversity Week and was 

celebrated in Bright with perfor-

mances at Howitt Park. Bright P-

12 had a number of students who 

contributed to the performances. 

Amaya Harris began the day 

with an acknowledgement of 

country in Dhudhuroa. A number 

of the Indigenous students       

performed a song from Wadeye, 

"We are Family", with Dallas 

playing the music. Some of the 

primary Japanese students sang 

Japanese songs, and Zavier 

Brooks, Penny Blake , Millie 

Harding and Zanna 

Vietz performed    speeches in 

Japanese. The morning was fin-

ished with a Bavarian dance 

performed by five of our Bad 

Aibling exchange students. 

Health Corner with Adolescent Health Nurse Rosemary Bunge 

 E-Safety and our Young People 

Last week I was fortunate to attend a    

presentation by Greg Gebhart from the E-

Safety commission about Digital Citizenship 

and E-Safety.   

The E-Safety commission has a great website 
with up to date information and it also has 
powers to assist when there are problems.  
One of the roles of the commission is to    
remove any inappropriate/offensive/bullying 
content, contact the offender, warn them, 
contact parent/guardians, and if there is not 
a satisfactory outcome the police will be   
contacted.  Greg stated that they have had 
offensive material removed within 20 
minutes and the longest it has taken is 6 
hours. The website is www.esafety.gov.au   
Keep those conversations happening with 

your child about online content and safety. 

Year 12 wellbeing day 

On Thursday 8th of March I organised a well-

being day for Year 12 in the VCE study centre. 

My colleague Leanne, school nurse from        

Rutherglen, came over to assist me for the 

day. We gave the students information on 

dealing with and relieving stress and offered 

seated shoulder massages, hand scrub and 

massage, along with some sweet treats and 

some other health information handouts. The 

students were most appreciative of the day 

and keen to know when the next one will be . 

What the students had to say about        

Wellbeing Day 
Very relaxing and calmed me,     
removed a lot of stress!! Very 
worthwhile. 
Relaxing really worth it. 
So relaxing and a great chance to 
just sit and be in the moment. 
Thank you for taking time and for 
yummy treats too.  
Really relaxing good use of their 
time. 
Thanks for the cake and biscuits. 
By the fact that I fell asleep in 
the massage, you could tell it was 
pretty relaxing. 
That was sooooooooooooooooo good, 
thanks heaps. 
Very, very relaxing! Would do it 
again. 
Would recommend! Very relaxing and 
makes me feel more positive. Thank 
you 
Amazing food! My hands feel nice. 
I have transcended into the     
spiritual realm. 
They had to hook me up to life sup-
port after this, the slumber I fell 
into was too deep. 
A definite do-again. 
V-NICE V-ENJOYABLE 
I LOVE THE CAKE  

Thank you so, so much! It was 
amazing. Loved the massage and 
cake!! 
I am so relaxed and de-stressed  
That was an amazing experience, 

it made me very relaxed to the 
point where I nearly fell 
asleep. I would do it many 
times more.  
Pamper day is a life-saver. Now 
I smell nice and feel fizzy. 

 

Thought for the week: One person caring 

about another represents life’s greatest 

value. 

 

 

Gala Day Performers 

On the 5th of May the organizers of Gala Day have requested 
some performers to play as part of the festivities.  I will get 
some notes out in regards to this before the end of term.  I am  
also looking at some soloists who may be interested.  Please 
see Mr. Campbell if you wish to perform.   

Brass and Woodwind Instruments  

I still have a number of woodwind and brass instruments avail-
able for students to learn. These include flutes, clarinets, a 
saxophone, a trumpet and a trombone.  If you are interested 
in learning please come and see Mr. Campbell.  It is free if you 
are in the secondary school, and only a low price if you are in 
the primary school.   

Primary Choirs 

Just a reminder that Choir practice is on Thursday for students 
in year 3-6 and on Friday for students in year Prep-2.  Please 
encourage your child to come along if they are interested.   

 

Music News 

http://www.esafety.gov.au
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Hi! My name is Rahn Stavar. I am a final 

year student at Bright P-12 College and 

National Youth Science Forum 2018 

alumni.  Currently, I am studying Physics, 

Chemistry, Further Maths and            

Mathematical Methods, as well as       

English.  

It might already be clear, but I have 

a burning passion for STEM (Science, 

Technology,  Engineering and Maths).  

After the completion of Year 12, I aim to 

study a double degree in Bachelor of    

Science (Physics) and Bachelor of     

Computer Science. 

What's LIYSF? 

During January this year, I was lucky 

enough to receive sponsorship from   

Rotary to attend the National Youth    

Science Forum (NYSF) in Canberra an 

incredible two-week program for 600 of 

Australia's young inquiring minds. It was 

truly life-changing, being surrounded by 

so many like-minded, fun and   motivated 

people, experiencing world-class STEM 

facilities and visiting labs conducting 

ground-breaking research. It completely 

blew my mind. 

Through the NYSF I was presented  with 

the opportunity to apply for the interna-

tional program, the London International 

Youth Science Forum (LIYSF). 

To my indescribable excitement, I've been 

offered the opportunity to be 1 of 25    

students, nation-wide, who will represent 

Australia amongst 75 other countries, in 

London. 

The program will take place during July/

August and is held at the Imperial College 

London - with day visits to other leading 

UK  research centres and universities, 

including Oxford and Cambridge          

University. 

Whilst in London, I will participate in      

lectures and demonstrations given by 

leading scientists, discussions on scien-

tific topics of world concern, visit industrial 

sites and research facilities across the 

UK, visit academic research centres in 

London, Oxford and Cambridge, present 

project investigation work and attend  

social activities such as competitions, a 

light-hearted international cabaret and an 

evening of Traditions of Home.  

 

How Much Will It Cost? 

I can't get to London without the help of 

my community. The total cost of LIYSF is 

$6500, which   covers the entirety of the 

program, including flights, travel, food,     

accommodation, insurance and activities. 

A deposit of $2000 will need to be made 

by April 1st to secure my place. 

 

How You Can Help? 

It would mean the world to me if you   

could donate on my GoFundMe page to     

support the financial costs of attending 

this incredible program. Any amount 

would go a long way and will be greatly 

appreciated! 

www.gofundme.com/help-rahn-reach-

london  

Feel free to get in touch for further      

information or if you've got any sugges-

tions! 

 

Cheers, 

Rahn 

rahn.stavar@hotmail.com 

(Well done, Rahn, a fantastic opportunity! - 

Ed.) 

Rahn’s  

Sc ience Forum 

Camp Coolamatong on the Banksia Peninsula was host to 43 students 
and 5 staff members. The students enjoyed canoeing, SUPs (stand up 
paddle boards), raft building, survival skills and bush cooking. We also 
travelled by boat to The Grange to play beach games and to           
Raymond Island to visit the koalas. Our theme was “Co-operation and 
Respect” and it was good to see the students working through the 
activities and growing in both aspects. Once again, the food was a big 
hit (see Culley’s detailed account of the menu for proof)!   

 
Coolamatong Camp was amazing and recommended for all the Year 7 
kids next year. 
There were many amazing activities such as canoeing, bush          
cooking and a boat trip to Raymond Island and 90-mile Beach where 
we were able to spot 27 koalas where we played this game called fox 
in the hole. I also got the opportunity to drive the boat. Whilst many 
people were sceptical of me driving the boat I managed to do it.  
Another thing we did was stand up paddle boarding which was one of 
my personal favourites. In the stand-up paddle boarding I luckily did-
n’t fall off but many times I got pushed off or flipped off by people 
trying to change onto my board. Jonah and I had a friendly battle 
with the paddles, but sadly he won, and I fell off my board. We also 
had our theme, which was cooperation and respect. We faced many   
obstacles, such as the helium stick and trying to find out the pattern 
someone had drawn. If we completed all the obstacles, we got the 
next ingredient for our toad in the hole. Overall it was an amazing 
camp. 
By Emma Redden 
 
 
 

Camp Coolamatong was awesome! If the food wasn’t as good as it 
was, I wouldn’t have enjoyed it so much. For the first night we had 
chicken curry with rice and vegetables. For dessert we had ice cream 
with chocolate freckles. On the second night we had chicken         
carbonara and garlic bread. For dessert we had chocolate fudge with 
raspberries and strawberries. On the third night and last night we 
had tacos and vanilla slice. By Culley 
McCormack 

 

Year 7 CAMP COOLAMATONG 

Bright P-12 College Newsletter     23/03/2018       Issue 4 



 7 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

This year, your child's Progress Report ( Years 5 to 12 ) will be published 

via COMPASS at 4.30pm on Wednesday the 21st March ( Week 8 of Term 

1). Progress Reports provide a short summary of how your child is       

performing in each of their subjects.  

If you have any concerns about your Secondary child's performance we 

strongly advise you and your child attend Parent/Student/Teacher      

Conferences (previously called Parent Teacher Interviews) which will 

take place on the afternoons of Tuesday 27th March and Wednesday 

28th March between 3.40 and 5.40pm (these being in the last week of 

Term 1, Week 9). 

Primary Parent/Teacher Conferences will take place later in Term 2 but 

if you have any immediate concerns we recommend you contact the 

classroom teacher via email in the first instance.  

Bookings for Secondary Parent/Student/Teacher Conferences can be 

made online via COMPASS (under the Community Icon) and will be 

opened on Thursday 22nd March at approximately 6.00pm. Interviews 

are strictly limited to 10 minutes for each teacher, so if you need to speak 

to a teacher for longer, please arrange an alternative date and time. 

 If you do not have access to the internet for booking interviews or      

viewing Progress    Reports, please contact the front office staff by phone 

or in person and they will make the bookings for you or organise a hard 

copy of the Progress Report for you.  

If you do not know your COMPASS log on details, you will need to inform 

the front office admin staff and provide them with a current email      

address - log on details will then be emailed to you.  

Progress Reports on COMPASS can be found under the 'Reports' tab on 

your Compass Home Page. 

Tim Webber 

Reports Co-ordinator. 

 

 

Twenty-one students from 
Bright P-12 College trav-
elled to Wangaratta as 
part of the Alpine Cluster 
to the Ovens & Mitta    
Division Swimming Carni-
val. Our students   histori-

cally perform incredibly 
well against the bigger 
schools and this year was 
no exception.  
 
Some of the outstanding 
results were: 
Jackson Hewitt - freestyle 
(3rd) and breaststroke 

(4th). 

Sophie Head - butterfly 

(2nd). 

Gemma Cracknall -       

butterfly (3rd). 

Sam Gough - butterfly 

(2nd). 

Mackenzie Lynch - back-
stroke (4th) and butterfly 

(1st). 

10yo Boys freestyle relay - 
Jack Thomson, Jackson 
Hewitt, Isaac Pywell and 
Angus Murrells (1st). 
10yo Girls freestyle relay - 
Madeline Garratt, Annika 
Spencer, Sienna Baudry 
and Jenna Stephens (2nd). 

11yo Boys freestyle relay - 
Sam Gough, Stefan Bar-
nard, Tyler Thomason and 

Bodie McCabe (3rd). 

 

The students listed 
above represented        
our school, cluster 
and division at the Hume 
Regional Carnival in   
Shepparton. Competing 
at this event is an 
achievement in itself and 
all participants should be 
proud of their efforts to 
get this far. 
 
The 10 year old boys free-
style relay team finished 
in first place and will be      
competing against the 
state's best swimmers 
at the State Swimming 
C h a m p i o n s h i p s 
in Melbourne next term. 
The 10 year old girls    
freestyle relay team also 
came home with a medal,      
finishing in second      
position. 

  

Well done to all swimmers 
for their participation 
throughout the term. 

Primary Swimming Update AFL FOOTY PLAYERS VISIT 
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Progress Reports Letter to Parents/Guardians 

 

 

 

We were delighted to be 
graced with the presence of 

seven players from the North 
Melbourne Football Club 

earlier this month. Jye    
Simpkin, Shaun   Atley, Sam 

Durdin, Sam Wright, Tom 
Murphy, Kayne Turner and 
P a u l  A h e r n  s h a r e d            

experiences from their AFL 
journey so far and answered 

questions from our P-6    
students.  

AFL V ic to r i a w i l l  be         

holding clinics at Bright P-12 
College later in the year. I 

also strongly encourage  
families to consider their            

children playing footy in the 
upcoming Auskick program 
and for the Bright Junior 

Football Club this season. 
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Community & Co l lege Not ices  

Having trouble making it to the Uniform 
Shop?  

Did you know you can order school         
uniform online and collect if from school? 

https://fcw.com.au/#shops  
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The Wandiligong Nut     

Festival will be held on   

Saturday 28th April 2018. 

    Alpine Park,           

Wandiligong. 

  Gold coin entry.        

Children under 12 free. 

For a great day of all things 

nutty, market stalls, fresh   

local produce, local made 

products, cooking           

demonstrations, gourmet 

food and entertainment for 

all. 

Come and join us.  

Gates open at 9am.  

 

 

 

 

 

Position Vacant – CANTEEN ASSISTANT  

Bright P-12 College is seeking applications for an energetic and organised 

person to assist our Canteen Manager. 

Start date: 16/4/2018 end 22/12/2018, 8 hours per week .Apply in writing 

to Business Manager, Bright P-12 College by 4.00pm on 28/03/2018. 

Please contact the school for a copy of the job description, or any queries. 

bright.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au 

https://fcw.com.au/#shops
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj1xubAtfnZAhXMf7wKHaibBocQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.brightautumnfestival.org.au%2F&psig=AOvVaw08RUDSiPs5jeiduesjvEjn&ust=1521584301849441
mailto:bright.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au
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 Teddy Bear “Ath let ics”  
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Br ight  Outs ide School  Hours  Care  
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A067757

For all your Electrical requirements 

Domestic, Commercial and Solar 

Fully Licenced and Insured  

VIC REC 16611 

NSW Lic 238917C 

 

ANDREW FRIEND ELECTRICAL PTY LTD 

 Call Andy  0437 735 876 

 

AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL OF         Shotokan  
KARATE                             Freeburgh Community Hall 

Adults & Kids classes 

MONDAYS, WEDNESDAY & SATURDAYS  

New students welcome, catering to all fitness levels 

Contact Sensei Katrina Ciolli on 0417 526549 for more       

information. Find us on facebook at ASSKAlpine  
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Freestyle Alpine Dance offers classes in all dance 

styles suitable for all ages and abilities in a fun and 

welcoming environment. Come along and try a class 

for FREE! 

Bright classes are held at our studio at 5 Elm Court, 

Bright. 

Phone Kerrie on 0488273958 

Visit -www.freestylealpinedance.net for timetable and 

class information. 

http://www.freestylealpinedance.net
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Community & Co l lege Not ices  

       

The Bright Fun Run Student Sponsor-
ship committee is seeking your help 
with a new form of sponsorship 
through Enablr.org.au (similar to Go-
FundMe).  This is the easiest way to 
share the sponsorship program via 
social media to family and friends living 
outside the local area.  All you need to 
do is return the slip below to the school 
office with your child’s name/s and 
your email address or email direct to 
roshelle@bangtoyshop.com.au .  The 
committee will be creating a campaign 
(Step 1) on your behalf which will take 
you straight to a sponsorship page.  You 
will then be able to share this link via 
social media to friends and family in 
only one click. It’s really easy. 
FYI, here is how Enablr works: 

HOW TO BECOME AN ENABLR IN 3 

EASY STEPS 

STEP 1: CREATE a campaign to raise 
funds for your charity  
(We will do this part with your          
permission) 
 
STEP 2: SHARE across social media to 
give your campaign momentum 

(Only one click to connect to Facebook 
and Twitter) 
 
STEP 3: RECEIVE your donated funds 
the day the donation is made 
(This goes directly to an account at the 
Bendigo Bank in Bright) 
 
Please visit the website 
www.enablr.org.au to see an example 
of a campaign if you have any          
questions. Even if you haven't           
registered to run yet, or haven't       
decided if you will, you can still be    
involved in raising funds this way. After 
the event, all information will be with-
drawn from Enablr.  No info will be 
shared with any other parties.  If you 
have any concerns, please contact 
Roshelle on 0448 525 482 any time. 
 

------------------------------------------------ 
 
 
Student Name/s 
________________________________ 
 
Email Address   
________________________________ 
 
Signature 
________________________________ 

 

Yackandandah Folk 
Festival Buskers 

Competition 

Date: Sunday 25
th

 March 

2018 

Are you a local talent, an up 
and coming musician or have a 
special act you want to share? 
The Street Urchins Buskers 
Comp at this year's     
Yackandandah Folk Festival is 
your chance to shine!   

 Sign up at the Festival 

Office on Sunday morning   
between 9:30-10:30 am. 

 You don’t need a festival 

ticket to enter this competition, 
so don’t miss your chance to be 
a star! 

 There are two categories- 

under 15 years old and the 

Open section. 

 You will be given a 15   

minute time slot (three songs) 
at an allocated busking location 
between 11am -1 pm.   

 Finalists will be announced 

at 2 pm in front of the           
community centre/ community 
op-shop. All finalists will then 
perform their best song/ act and 
the panel of judges will make a 
final decision. 

 There are prizes to be 

won, fame and fortune to follow! 
First prize being a free ticket to 
next year’s Festival and a spot 
on the 2019 program. 

We encourage acoustic sets 
(preferably no amplifiers) as it is 
a folk festival after all!  

Any questions?  

Contact Tijana Simic on tija-
na@ladybirdeducation.com.au 

Find out more on: http://
yackfolkfestival.com/join-in/
buskers/ 
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Please walk in school grounds            

between 8.30am & 4.30pm. 

mailto:roshelle@bangtoyshop.com.au
http://www.enablr.org.au
http://yackfolkfestival.com/join-in/buskers/
http://yackfolkfestival.com/join-in/buskers/
http://yackfolkfestival.com/join-in/buskers/
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Certified Practising Accountant 

& Registered Tax Agent 

Please phone for an appointment 

5755 5105  Mobile: 0409 162 245 

Shop 6, 2 Star Road, Bright 

  

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri 

Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

Alpine Building  

Permits & Consultants  

For prompt, reliable and efficient building permits and 

inspections 

 Bushfire management advice, 

reports 

 Regulatory building advice 

 Pre-purchase inspections 

 Fire and life safety reports 

 State-wide building permit ser-

vice 

 Owner builder advice and per-
Private Lessons in YOUR HOME 

 Carolyn Moore  

Ph: 5750 1505, 0417 571 362 

Piano Tuition  & KEYBOARD TUITION 
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